
Clerk of the Supreme Court April 7, 2022 

VIA E- MAIL – clerk@wicourts.gov 

Clerk of the Supreme Court 

Attn: Deputy Clerk – Rules 

P.O. Box 1688 

Madison, WI 53701-1688 

Re: Business Court Pilot Project 

Dear Chief Justice Ziegler and Members of the Supreme Court: 

I am writing both in my capacity as President of Ruder Ware, L.L.S.C., with offices in 

Green Bay, Wausau, and Eau Claire, and as a member of the Board of Directors for the 

Wisconsin State Bar’s Business Law Section.  In both capacities, I would like to indicate 

continued support of the Pilot Project for Dedicated Trial Court Judicial Dockets for Large Claim 

Business and Commercial Cases (the “Pilot Project”).  With respect to the State Bar’s Business 

Law Section Board of Directors (the “Board”), although I am writing as an individual director, 

our Board discussed the Pilot Project at a meeting earlier this week and re-confirmed our 

continued support for the Pilot Project.  Our Board’s understanding is that the Wisconsin 

Supreme Court’s file materials relating to the Pilot Project would reflect the Board’s continued 

support of the Pilot Project. 

With respect to the Ruder Ware law firm, we also continue to support the Pilot Project 

and would like to see it extended and expanded over time.  We very much appreciate the 

Wisconsin Supreme Court’s continued attention to and consideration of the Pilot Project. 

Very truly yours, 

RUDER WARE 

Matthew D. Rowe 

cc: Atty. Lon E. Roberts, Esq. (via e-mail) 

mailto:clerk@wicourts.gov

